

## Representative of Serbian Orthodox Church calls on Archbishop Jovan of Ohrid in St Petersburg



On February 10, 2015, with the blessing of His Holiness Patriarch Irenaeus of Serbia, Bishop Anthony of Moravici, official representative of the Serbian Orthodox Church to the Moscow Patriarchate, visited the Novodevichy Convent of the Resurrection in St Petersburg to meet with Archbishop Jovan of Ohrid who is undertaking a medical treatment in the city.

On behalf of the Primate of the Serbian Church, Bishop Anthony warmly greeted Archbishop Jovan, congratulating him on his release from prison and wishing him a good stay in St Petersburg and recovery.

Participating in the meeting were Sister Sofia (Silina), abbess of the convent, and Father Naum (Petkovsky) of the Valamo Monastery of the Transfiguration.

**DECR Communication Service** 

Source: https://mospat.ru/en/news/50656/